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Thursday, September 29, 2022 

 
This addendum is provided to all known prospective proposers for clarification of the subject 
Request for Proposal (RFP). 
 
The following were questions posed during the job walk on 09/12/2022 and the answers from 
VVTA staff.  The last day for questions was on 09/23/2022 and no questions were received: 
 
Q1: “Will we be doing any work in the Server Room?” 
 
A1: No 
 
 
Q2: “Are we painting the ceiling or ventilation in the Maintenance Building?” 
 
A2: No 
 
 
Q3: “Will the Oil Pit need any work done, in the Maintenance Building?” 
 
A3: Not flooring, but we do need the area to be painted. 
 
 
Q4: “The system and steps for the epoxy and/or resin were not included in the RFP.  Is there a 

preferred system?” 
 
A4: Because this is a Request for Proposal, we ask the Proposers to provide the system the 

Proposer deems to be the best solution for VVTA. 
 
Other items to consider: 
 

• The awarded contractor shall provide to VVTA sample colors/styles for the epoxy 
flooring to be installed in the office areas and stair wells.    
 

• VVTA asks that proposers propose on a material that may be more durable and resistant 
to heavy foot traffic while still providing ease of access underneath the flooring – for the 
carpet and marmoleum in Building A.  VVTA will need to access the HVAC system that 
is beneath the floors throughout the building. 

 

• The room numbers for the Luxury Vinyl/Hardwood flooring are: 
* A209 
* A211 
* A232 
* A233 
* A234 
 

• A138 – Paint Only. 
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• A copy of the Sign-in Sheet from the Job Walk on 9/12/2022 is attached to this 
Addendum. 

 
 
As requested, the “How to do Business with VVTA” video is linked here: 
https://youtu.be/FhobBWi2nUk 
 
 
All other terms and conditions of the RFP remain the same. 
 

 
As stated in the RFP, all addenda must be acknowledged.  Please use Attachment E of the RFP 
to acknowledge receipt of this addendum. Failure to acknowledge any addenda to this RFP may 
be caused to deem Bidder “Non-Responsive.” 
 
 

 

https://youtu.be/FhobBWi2nUk





